




heritage and the State Government stepped in to buy the building and 
restore it to its former glory. 

The building was renamed as Edmund Wright House and \Vas then used 
by various State departments including the Registrar of Births, Deaths and 
Marriages until 199 5. From then until 2003 it \Vas occupied by the History 
Trust of South Australia, and from that time until 2016 by the Migrant 
Resource Centre. It is on the State Heritage list. 

The State Government sold the building in 2019 to a private developer 
but it has remained vacant since that time. It is currently available for lease. 

Over the years the Council has taken a strategic approach to the 
ownership and development of assets in support of both the commercial 
and residential populations of the city. In my professional opinion a "City 
of Adelaide Museum" would reinforce the Council's commitment to 
heritage conservation while providing a venue to promote tourism and 
economic activity in the city centre and the importance of Local 
Government. 

I would request that: 

. This address be included in full in the l'vfinutes of this meeting of the 
Council. 

. Council consider providing sufficient funds in the 2024 / 25 Budget to 
carry out a preliminary cost/benefit analysis of establishing a City of 
Adelaide Museum. 

Thank you for your attention. 

Dr .l\1ichael Llewellyn-Smith AM KStJ JP 
PhD (Adelaide), MA (Cambridge), MfCP (Sydney), MA (Adelaide), bip Arch (Hons), Dip LG, LFPIA, IF Al.A, IFLGMA 

(Former City Planner, Town Clerk/CEO, Commissioner of the City of 
Adelaide Planning Commission, Area Councillor. Deputy Lord Mayor) 
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